
 

 

March 18, 2025 

Nevada Medicaid Web Announcement 3583 

Attention Provider Type 29 (Home Health Agency): Updates to Billing 
Requirements 
Effective March 17, 2025, provider type (PT) 29 (Home Health Agency) providers are no longer required to enter 
500 or 400 on claims to indicate whether a recipient’s residence is urban or rural. Recipients will now be 
automatically assigned an indicator of Urban or Rural based on the Zip code of their residence. This indicator will 
ensure that claims are billed and paid correctly. See the PT 29 Billing Guide for further information about urban 
and rural regions and other billing instructions. 

No claims will be reprocessed automatically as this is a go-forward update. 

 

https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/NV_BillingGuidelines_PT29.pdf

